GOLETA WEST SANITARY DISTRICT NOTICE OF REPORT AND HEARING

HEARING TO BE HELD VIA TELECONFERENCE ONLY:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85601977645 Meeting ID: 856 0197 7645

TUESDAY, July 20, 2021

YOU ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED that the Clerk-Secretary of the GOLETA WEST SANITARY DISTRICT ("District") has filed with the District a written report containing a description of each parcel of real property receiving sewer services from the District and its facilities, setting forth therein the amount of the sewer service charge for each parcel for the fiscal year 2021 – 2022, computed in conformity with the charges prescribed by District Ordinance No. 20-92 ("Report"). This Report, as well as a copy of the accompanying resolution ("Resolution"), is on file in the District Office, UCSB Campus, Parking Lot 32, Santa Barbara County, California, and may be inspected during normal business hours. Both the Report and Resolution are also available on the District's website at http://goletawest.org.

YOU ARE FURTHER NOTIFIED that the District Board of Directors will hold a <u>public hearing</u> upon said report and a Resolution to collect the sewer service charges shown thereon on the tax rolls of the County of Santa Barbara. The public hearing will occur at a special meeting of the District Board to be held via teleconference only on July 20, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. During the hearing, any interested person, including all persons owning property served by the District, may appear and be heard as to whether the proposed rates and charges (i) are discriminatory or excessive, or (ii) will not be sufficient under Government Code Section 54515, or (iii) will not comply with any other provision of law, or (iv) will not be sufficient under the provisions of any applicable covenants of any outstanding revenue bonds of the District payable from the revenues of the enterprise, or (v) on any other matter relating to said proposed Resolution or the rates or charges proposed therein.

NOTE: In accordance with Executive Orders N-25-20 and N-08-21, issued by the Governor of the State of California in response to COVID-19, in-person public participation at District meetings is currently suspended. The District has established alternative methods of participation which permit members of the public to observe and address meetings telephonically and/or electronically. Comments may be submitted in writing by email to info@goletawest.org by 1:00 P.M. on July 20, 2021.

This Notice was posted on the District website (http://goletawest.org), and at the District outside display case located at UCSB Campus, Parking Lot 32, Santa Barbara at 5:00 p.m. on July 1, 2021. The Americans with Disabilities Act provides that no qualified individual with a disability shall be excluded from participation in, or denied the benefits of, the District's programs, services or activities because of any disability. If you need special assistance to participate in this meeting, please contact the District office at 805-968-2617. Notification at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the meeting will enable the District to make appropriate arrangements.

Dated: June 30, 2021

Mark Nation

Clerk - Secretary of the Governing Board

Goleta West Sanitary District